

[View results](#)

Respondent

148

Becky Handley

07:36

Time to complete

## 1. Please select your UC Committee \*

- ☐ Awards Special Committee
- ☐ Budget and Finance
- ☐ Communication
- ☐ Information Technology
- ☐ Institutional Advancement
- ☒ Physical Environment
- ☐ Campus Wellness
- ☐ Student Engagement and Success
- ☐ Talent Development and Human Resources
- ☐ ad hoc Social Engagement

2. Did the Committee meet this month? If you met, select Yes and complete the rest of the survey. Provide minutes in question 7. You do not need to upload documents unless they are supporting materials for this month's meeting.

If you did not meet, select No, give reason for the cancellation in question 7 and submit the survey. You do not need to complete the rest of the survey or upload any documents. Thank you for logging this month's meeting status. \*

☒ Yes

☐ No

### 3. Date of Meeting

Please input date (M/d/yyyy)



### 4. Committee Members in Attendance or Absent With Notice

Stephen Myers  
Marilia Antunez – Chair  
Lisa Sabol – Vice Chair  
Becky Handley - Secretary  
Eric Brisker  
Malik Elbuluk  
Natalie Gardner  
Craig Menzemer  
Melissa Olson

### 5. Committee Members Absent Without Notice

Malaki Fleming

6. Based on your goals for the year, outline what decision were made or action items discussed during this month's meeting that moved goal(s) forward

Reviewing space requirements

7. Provide Meeting Minutes/Monthly Report or reason for meeting cancellation here (do not attach minutes as a document in #8 below).

seconded by Marilia, unanimously accepted.

New Business

- Topic Submission—Heat in Olin hall. There was an issue with the heat exchanger but it is now up and running. Marilia and Steve will draft up an update response and give to Heather Loughney.

Old Business

- Space Request document-(Zook Hall; Request 12000-474)—Becky made a motion, seconded by Craig to make the recommendation that this request be approved by the committee and forwarded to Steve for further handling. The motion was unanimously accepted with Steve abstaining.

General Updates from Stephen Myers

- Next week there will be many shutdowns and power outages, from Monday through Friday, that are impacting large portions of the campus. Also, the City of Akron will be shutting off water to certain areas next week. These shutdowns have been announced in the Digest.
- 178 Forge St, which is the old Wonder Bread building, has been demolished. Contractors discovered some hidden stuff underground, including storage tanks, which are being removed, documented, and filled in. Afterwards will be doing site restoration.
- Center for Precision Manufacturing is essentially completed. Getting ready to start to move some of the equipment which will happen after the semester is over.
- Contractor on board, but temporarily on hold, to do some concrete repairs to the lower mechanical and electrical rooms at EJ Thomas.
- Mary Gladwin Hall renovation in 305D is about 20% completed.
- Blue gym, the practice gym at the rec center/field house is essentially completed.
- In the early design stage of a franchise mandated refresh to the Starbucks in the student union. Construction will take place the summer of 2025.
- The Wayne gym roofing is nearly completed.
- Campus hardscape—expect the design drawings to be done early next month. Work will probably start in late Fall with the bulk of the work starting in the center of campus after commencement.
- Alignment project for the Night Center, which is the Akron Early College and Allied Health, has moved into their new space. Received a nice letter of thanks from them for their new space.
- The Crouse Hall renovation is essentially closed out, but there's still seems to be a lot of warranty items that keep popping up that are being worked through.
- Received approval from the board of trustees to replace the scoreboard/video board at the stadium and the project is currently in the bid process.
- The Night Center for Creative Engagement (Big Polsky project)—In the programming stage and in the mechanical phase two project.
- The area in front of Ritchie Hall will be fixed up and seeded with grass shortly.
- There will be a vault replacement over by the James A Rhodes arena.
- Elevator modernization--The schematic design package for the first part is underway. The team is to give us a proposal to include the Polsky elevators as part of their scope instead of under the Polsky project scope so that we can get that work completed sooner than later.
- Infrastructure improvements--A lot of the items have been done. But still waiting on a transformer that is scheduled to arrive in May of 2025.
- PFOC chiller is about 35% completed. The cooling tower PFOC is complete and will be balanced in the spring.
- Span Hall is pretty much done.
- Goodyear building--Some repairs need to be done cosmetically to address flood from a while back, but it is difficult to get contractors because of the space. Some major issues with the fire alarms. Everything is very old but there are no structure issues. Working through the issues to get everything fixed.

8. If you have a document that provides supporting materials for this month's work, upload here. This attachment should not be the monthly minutes (minutes should be submitted in #7 above).  
(Non-anonymous question)

9. Are there any new topic submissions or other information/feedback you would like to share from the committee?